

Name of the Cell/Department: The Engineering Department

Academic year: 2022-23

Name of the program: Rain Bow

Date:28-08-2022 Venue: Seminar Hall 2

## Description:

On the vibrant evening of August 28, 2022, Invertis University hosted an exuberant freshers party, "Rain Bow," organized by The Engineering Department. The event was a lively commencement of the academic year 2022-23, aimed at welcoming the new batch of students into the engineering family and fostering a sense of camaraderie.

The Engineering Department, known for its commitment to academic excellence and fostering innovation, took the initiative to organize this spirited freshers party. The objective was to provide a memorable and enjoyable experience for the new students, setting the tone for their academic journey.

The event commenced with a warm welcome by the Head of the Department, who extended greetings and shared excitement about the new academic year. The vibrant and colorful theme of the evening, "Rain Bow," set the stage for an evening filled with lively decorations, vibrant hues, and a jubilant atmosphere.

The program featured a variety of entertaining activities, including dance performances, skits, and games, all designed to engage and integrate the freshers into the university community. The students showcased their talents and enthusiasm, bringing liveliness to the event and forming connections with their peers.

Faculty members and senior students shared words of advice and encouragement, emphasizing the importance of balancing academics with extracurricular activities and fostering a spirit of unity and collaboration within the engineering community. They assured the new students that they were embarking on an enriching academic journey with endless opportunities for growth and learning.

A symbolic 'talent hunt' was organized during the event, allowing the freshers to showcase their unique talents and abilities. The best performers were recognized and awarded, boosting their confidence and motivation to actively participate in future events.

The party concluded with a DJ night and dinner, enabling informal interactions, dancing, and further bonding among the students. The lively music and energetic atmosphere allowed everyone to let loose and enjoy the night to the fullest.

In conclusion, "Rain Bow" was a vibrant and joyous freshers party organized by The Engineering Department, marking the beginning of the academic year 2022-23. The event successfully accomplished its purpose of welcoming the new students, fostering a sense of belonging, and creating lasting memories for the upcoming engineering journey.

Registrar Invertis University Bareilly

coordinator